




Griswold, Palmer and Co. Cloaks 
236 and 238 Monroe St. Chicago 
 
June 15, 1893 
 
Gov. J. P. Altgeld, 

Springfield, IL 
Dear Sir— 
 
 Your telegram received but not possible for us to be in Springfield (for cross).  The worst 
feature of the bill is section 5 where it reads, “No female shall be employed over eight hours in 
any one day or forty eight hours in any one week.”  This we think discriminates in favor of the 
men, and will result either in lower wages for the working girls or to their places being filled by 
men. 
 Both males and females are employed in these factories and it will hardly be possible to 
have different hours for the sexes without a lower scale of wages for the ones working the least 
number of hours. 
 Where females are employed by the week, their places will be given to males as the latter 
can work longer hours and be the cheaper help.  It seems to us as if this section was made 
intentionally to help the males obtain the places now filled by the females in the different 
factories.  Both the sexes should be included if there is need for such a law. 
 We do not think there is any need of the law as the best sections are covered by the city 
ordinance and only need to be enforced. ….law made to correct the problem will not to be of any 
great good unless males and females are included…and avocations are included. 
 
  Yours truly, 
  Griswold, Palmer and Co. 

E.P. Griswold, P.B. Palmer 
 
 
 
 
 
(Original badly damaged, some sections unreadable, could not make reasonable scan of it) 


